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        STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

 New Hampshire Medicaid Program 

   

 
To: Out of State NH Medicaid Enrolled Providers  

From: NH Division of Medicaid Services 

Date: May 23, 2024 

Subject:    Licensing for Out of State Providers and Emergency Licenses Issued During the Covid-19 Public Health 
Emergency 

 
If you are a NH Medicaid enrolled provider located outside of New Hampshire that provide services to patients in NH 
via telehealth you may need a New Hampshire license. Refer to New Hampshire RSA 310:7 for more information. 
 
During the COVID-19 State of Emergency, the New Hampshire Office of Professional Licensure and Certification 
issued emergency licenses to certain New Hampshire Medicaid Enrolled Providers located out of state to allow for 
continuity of care through the emergency.  Emergency licenses issued during the New Hampshire COVID-19 State 
of Emergency were converted to a permanent license pursuant to Senate Bill 277 (2022).  These licenses will expire 
on June 3, 2024.   If you are practicing in New Hampshire or providing services to individuals in New Hampshire via 
telehealth, you may need to renew your license before it expires.  To determine if you were issued an emergency 
license during the COVID-19 State of Emergency, or for instructions on how to renew, please visit the OPLC 
webpage here. 
 
If there are any questions on this notice, please contact the Provider Relations Unit at (603) 223-4774 or (866) 291-
1674. 
 
Thank you, 
 
NH Medicaid Provider Relations  
 

https://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rsa/html/XXX/310/310-mrg.htm
https://www.oplc.nh.gov/covid-19-emergency-licenses

